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Board of Directors
Tommy Dennis, President

Bryan Hall, Vice President/Pro Shop
Mike Melton, Treasurer/Finance

Betty Hand, Secretary/Pool & Tennis
Josh Clarey - Membership

Jeff Biniek - Facilities
Clay Uselton - Greens & Grounds

Trent McNabb - Social
Laura Passarello - Restaurant & Bar

Lakewood sure is
showing off

her Fall colors this year!

Annual Lakewood Membership Meeting
6:00 PM Tuesday, December 13th

Mark your calendars to attend the Annual Lakewood Membership Meeting to be held Tuesday December 13th at 6:00 PM.  The Board of
Directors will provide updates on club committee activities including a Financials report.

Also between now and the annual meeting you will receive communications on the Board of Directors nomination process, whereby the
membership elects replacement officers for those individuals exiting the board.  Consider whether you might be interested in serving on the
board and contributing your unique skill set to this important governing role.

We are looking forward to seeing you there!

Lakewood Golf & Country Club Board of Directors

Lakewood Golf Members
With great excitement we are officially moving forward with our golf course renovation plan that is scheduled for

June-August of 2023. We will be growing new Bermuda greens and sprigging the fairways of holes 1-7.
Last April the membership voted to fund this project with an assessment to our golf members. The first

installment will be due on or before November 30, 2022. The second installment will be due on or before April 30th,
2023. If you choose to take care of the entire assessment check both boxes and submit a check for $1000.

__________ $500 November 2022 Assessment
__________ $500 April 2023 Assessment

Thank you for helping to make Lakewood Golf & Country Club the place to be in 2023
LGCC Board of Directors



Words from our President - Tommy Dennis
Happy Fall

October was another great month at Lakewood Golf and Country Club as we
discussed with  membership our 2023 Course capital improvement plan on October
3rd. We also sent a detailed email recapping the meeting for anyone who wasn’t able
to attend. The project assessment letters went out last week of October. The first
assessment is due November 30th and the second will be April 30th 2023. We will
begin to order supplies and make deposits and keep everyone updated on our
progress.

Please continue to come out and support the club as we look forward to fun new
activities for everyone.

Thanks again for making Lakewood  a great place!      - Tommy

Note: The Annual Membership meeting will be on Tuesday December 13th at 6pm

Lakewood welcoming in fall
with beautiful colors!

Membership - Josh Clarey Welcome New
Members

Eric Vaughn

Brandon  & Samantha Hereford

Kevin & Laura Lockmiller

Matt Kilgore  & Cailyn Lingwall

Greens & Grounds
Dave Hamann &

Clay Uselton
Fall is here and that means the leaves are falling like rain. The guys will be

working hard the next month or so getting the leaves off the golf course. As you
probably know, this is one of the guys least favorite jobs of the year. The greens

continue to improve and will continue to grow into December before they
become dormant. We have had several frosts so far and this will only become

more frequent. Please stay off the greens when there is frost on them.
The workhorse group has been busy on Monday afternoons with various projects

around the course. That group will now start to meet on Saturday mornings at
7:00AM and work for a few hours. A big thank you to all of the volunteers and
leaders of this group. They are working hard to get some things done that our

guys just do not have the time to get done.
See you on the course...

Lakewood Workhorses
Making Lakewood

Great Again!
Thanks to all!



Lakewood Golf Shop/Golf Committee
Kenny Saunders & Bryan Hall

Upcoming Golf Events
Men’s League and LLGA have both finished for the

season - watch for both to begin again in the spring.
Holly Jolly Scramble coming in December

This fall marked the
25th Jubilee of the

Baits Cup
Participants were treated to the
usual fanfare beginning with a
bagpipe opening ceremony and

ending with a toast to the winning
team.

Congrats
Team McCord



HOLE IN ONE
Congrats to Jack Thoma

WaterSound Origins Par 3 Course
Hole #9, 108 Yards, Wedge

Playing with Butch & Linda Thoma

Way To GO!!

Finance - Mike Melton

September was another profitable
month at Lakewood.

We had a profit of $22,169.

Revenue was over Budget by $6,319.
Greens/Grounds came in under

Budget by $14,388, because our new
equipment has not arrived yet.

Bar and Restaurant profit was over
Budget by $3,263.

Thanks - Mike



Jeff Biniek - House / Facilities

House/Facilities has been working to have the carpets be
cleaned soon.  We are still looking for a contractor that wants
to take on the house Kenny was living in as well.  If you know

of anyone that might be interested, please reach out!

Social - Trent McNabb (and Katie)

Mark your calendar!
Friendsgiving Mixer - Friday, November 6:00

Breakfast with Santa - Saturday, December 3 8-11am

Tacky Sweater Christmas Party - Friday, December 16

Watch for more information coming soon!

Anyone interested in serving on the social committee or just helping with
social events, please contact Katie McNabb (931-619-8107)

Pool & Tennis - Betty Hand

In October, the weather presented some challenges scheduling
pickleball games on Wednesday evenings.  However, we did get a group

of players, some beginners and some seasoned, together on a lovely
Sunday afternoon and it was a hit.  A Lakewood Pickleball texting list

was created so members could coordinate times when it was
convenient for them to play.  If you are interested in being on the text
list, playing or learning to play, please feel free to reach out to Betty

Hand at 931.434.7130 or Shea Gaither 912.269.0433.

Thanks, Betty



Lakewood Ladies Golf Association
Martha Merz/Betty Hand,

Co-Chairs
Martha Merz, Co-Chair (931-581-3576/marthamerz12@gmail.com)

Betty Hand, Co-Chair (bjhand58@hotmail.com)
Kathy Tierney, Secretary (mimitee@att.net)

Deby Barnett, Treasurer (debyann22@gmail.com)

This month we ended our season with our annual Fall Fling.  It was a
windy day, but we had great participation.  Winners were:

1st Place – Jamie McNabb, Trish Gordon, Brandie Hicks, Carolyn Niemiller
2nd Place – Wanda Cope, Ann Knowis, Lesa Baltz, Andi Hennigan
3rd Place – Judy Farler, Lisa Henry, DeeDee Frost, Kathy Tierney

Closet to the Pin #18 – Jamie McNabb
Longest Drive Silver #12 – Jamie McNabb

Longest Drive Red #6 – Betty Hand

Our last event of the year will be our
Christmas Luncheon on Tuesday December 6th

Watch for information and signups soon!

Lads & Lassies
Dan & Martha Merz

LADS & LASSIES

Stay tuned for info next March!
~Dan & Martha

mailto:marthamerz12@gmail.com
mailto:bjhand58@hotmail.com
mailto:mimitee@att.net
mailto:debyann22@gmail.com


Restaurant & Bar
Cynthia Ramsey

& Laura Passarello

Fall-Winter Kitchen Hours
Monday-Closed

Tuesday-11am-8pm
Wednesday-11am-8pm

Thursday-11am-8pm
Friday-11am-9pm

Saturday-10am-6pm
Sunday-10am-6pm

We hosted several events in October, some private and some club
sponsored - check out the photos below!

George Dickel Team Building
South Jackson Civic Center 100th Anniversary

(hosted by Joe & Kathy Orr)
George & Renata Stone’s 80th Birthday celebration

LLGA Fall Fling
Bunco Babes Challenge (sold out!)

(benefitting Multi-County Cancer Support Network)
25th Annual Baits Cup
Adult Halloween Party

First Annual Witches Ride & Halloween Party

Lakewood wants to honor all our Veterans (active or inactive)
Join us Friday, November11

Free MEAL!!

What an amazing Halloween celebration we had with our First
Annual Witches Ride!  We had over 175 people come and enjoy our

Witches Ride (witches paraded into Lakewood on  decorated golf carts,
bicycles, and scooters handing out candy), games (Pumpkin Putting,

Ghost Golf, Bounce Houses, and a hayride)!  Wouldn’t be complete
without chili and dogs and all the fixins, hot chocolate bar, s’mores and

awesome adult drinks as well!

Upcoming Events
(more details to come - watch for emails & flyers)

November 18 - Friendsgiving Mixer (for old and new members)
November 19 - Lakewood Thanksgiving Feast

We are always available to you for anything you might need!
Don’t forget to call Lakewood first for your event.

Contact Cynthia Ramsey at 931-455-8770 X1

George Dickel Team Building
Breakfast/Golf

South Jackson Civic Center
100th Anniversary

(hosted by Joe & Kathy Orr

George & Renata Stone
Celebrating their 80th

Birthdays



Bunco Babes
Challenge

LLGA Fall Fling Adult Halloween and…Witches Ride



Baits Cup
25th Jubilee





November 2022
Sunday       Monday       Tuesday    Wednesday   Thursday      Friday        Saturday

1 2 3
6:00pm 40 Under
40 Banquet -
Chamber of
Commerce

4 5

6
4:00 BINGO

7
Club Closed

8
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

9
Burger Night

10 11
7:00 Big Bucks

12
6:00 Private
Party

13
4:00 BINGO

14
Club Closed

15
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

16
Burger Night

17 18
6:00
Friendsgiving
Mixer
7:00 Big Bucks

19
5:00 Lakewood
Thanksgiving
Feast

20
4:00 BINGO

21
Club Closed

22
2:00 Private
Event
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks

23
NO Lions Club
Burger Night

24
Club Closed
Thanksgiving
Day

25
7:00 Big Bucks

26

27
4:00 BINGO

28
Club Closed
5:00 LGCC Board
Meeting

29
5:00 Kids eat free
7:00 Big Bucks &
Trivia

30

LGCC Golf Events
Outside Golf Events
LGCC Board of Directors Meeting 4th Monday of every Month at 5:00
Lions Club - meets Wednesday at 11:30
Kiwanis Club - meets Thursday at 11:30
DAR - meets 2nd Thursday of each month at 12:00
Southern TN Endotontics - meets 2nd Thursday of each month 6:00 pm
Red Hat Society  - meets 3rd Thursday of each month at 11:30
Rotary - meets Friday at 12:00

https://www.facebook.com/lakewoodtullahoma https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

Lakewood Golf & Country Club ⧫ 1800 Country Club Drive ⧫ Tullahoma, Tennessee 37388 ⧫ 931-455-8770
https://www.lakewoodgcc.com/

https://www.instagram.com/lakewoodgcc/

